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Dear Pastor and praying friends, 

“Great is thy faithfulness” (Lam 3:23) 

 As we come to the close of another year, we are once again reminded of the 

great faithfulness of God in our lives. This year has brought both challenges and 

victories, yet through it all, God has led and guided us. We  so appreciate each of 

you who have prayed for us and supported us in this mission! Many of you have 

sent notes of encouragement throughout the year letting us know that we are in 

your thoughts and prayers. Thank you! As we say goodbye to 2023, may we each 

endeavor to serve our Lord with greater zeal and love in 2024. 

“For unto you is born…a Saviour” (Luke 2:11) 

 We had a wonderful Christmas season with many opportunities for ministry. 

Throughout the month of December, we have been teaching through the 

Christmas story. In recent years, more Cambodians have been seeing images of 

the manger scene at Christmas but have no understanding of its true meaning. 

What a blessing to tell these dear people that the baby in the manger is the Savior 

of the world! In the kid’s Bible clubs they learned that this baby is the promised 

snake-crushing Seed of the woman who would give his life as a ransom for sin. In 

conjunction with this teaching, we have also had a Bible memory drive focusing 

on salvation. It has been exciting to see a lot of the children coming to our house 

to quote Bible verses nearly every day! 

Our family enjoyed visiting our lost friends and neighbors with a small 

Christmas gift and gospel literature. We also invited several families to come to 

our home for a Christmas meal where we were able to give a short evangelistic 

explanation of the meaning of Christmas. Please pray that we would be able to 

see many of those who came begin salvation Bible studies.  

Please continue to pray for Naomi and her pregnancy. We are looking 

forward to the arrival of our 4th daughter any day now! We are also excited to 

have Randy’s parents visit in January and Naomi’s parents visit in February.  

     Thank you for your prayers and support!  

 

Prayer Requests 

Salvations: 

-Van-ak  -Srey Koo-ich 

-Two-un -Srey Neet 

-Sok Van-ak 

Spiritual Growth: 

-Lee-na  -Meng 

-Mey  -Rutt 

Family News: Naomi is 

due to deliver our 4th daughter 

any day now! Jewel, Joy, and 

Evalena are looking forward to 

having another baby sister.  

Contact: 

Sending Church: 

First Baptist Church 

Mariposa, CA 

(209)966-5780 

Support Address: 

Valley Bible Baptist Church 

56 Arroyo Seco Cir.  

Espanola, NM 87532 

 

 


